
 

COMMITTEE ON AGING 
MEETING 

Monday, August 1, 2022 at 8:30 AM 

 Senior Center Conference Room - Senior 
Center 1520 17th Street, Two Rivers, WI 

54241 

 

 

MINUTES 

1. CALL TO ORDER 
Meeting called to order by Lenore McDonough, seconded by Jerome Schubring, motion carried. 

2.     ROLL CALL 
Committee Members: Jackie Ackerman, Gerald Lyons, Lenore McDonough, Pamela Stephens, Jerome 
Schubring, Mike Mathis, Jo Yungerman, Kyle Kornek, Bill LeClair, Ruth Ann Hurley, Mary Omillian and 
Heather Ihlenfeldt 

3. INPUT FROM PUBLIC 
 

4. CORRESPONDENCE AND PRESS 
 

5. COMMITTEE REPORTS 

A. County Aging Unit - Wendy Hutterer unable to attend 

        B. City Council - Bill LeClair-City council update: 

Possible Two Rivers TV station for Council meetings, music, message board.  Channel 993.  
Suggestion made to use Utility Bill to advertise.  New city website.  Any changes will be on the website.  
Passed zoning for Drive Thru restaurant, on the old M and M lot.  Cool city Brewing set to open in 
October. Forrest Avenue apartments set to build next to Dollar General.  Jason Ring the new Director 
of “Main Street” located 1608 Washington St. (Visitor Center) 17th Street construction going well, should 
only be one month.  August 15th will be the hearing regarding ATVs.  City grant for facade $10,000 
granted.  August 9th election will be partisan. 

C. Recreation Department Programs – Mike Mathis: 

Upcoming, relay for life, beach continues to be busy, Bands on the Beach, doing some fundraising 
with Rotary.  Softball tournament in Veterans Park went well.  In need of attendants for 
Community House and events.  Parks and Recreation will be sending out a community survey 
to learn what the community wants, looking to update the mission statement during P$R team 
building sessions.  Mike is working with the library on the West Foundation Grant.  Looking to 
do a “Story Walk” in Zander park.  Attempting to get a grant from the DNR to manage the Ash 
Borer issues. 

  Members brought up that the Snow fest parade route was confusing issues with places 
to park.  Overall, Snow fest was well attended. 



D. Senior Center – Heather Ihlenfeldt 
Introduced Mary Omillian, new Nutrition and Volunteer Coordinator.  Discussed upcoming 
fundraisers August 9-12.  Senior Center will be having a Chili Sale, Pie Sale, and Rummage 
Sale.  

E. TRIAD- Officer Ben Meinnert 

Currently are 3 members on Triad.  Triad donates funds from selling car wash tokens to Senior 
Center.  Ride around the city to do clean up code violations. August 2nd National Night out with 
K-9 presentation. 

  

6. NEW BUSINESS 

  Kyle Kornek- Summer School wrap- up, planning start for school year.  School has a few open 
positions.  There are volunteer opportunities for seniors at the schools, staff and students looking 
to volunteer at the Senior Center and other organizations in the city.  Newsletter articles need to be 
in by August 31st.  School is open for tours at any time. 

  PJ Stephens- American Auxiliary will sponsor 3 back packs for children of Veterans at National 
Night out. 

  Ruth Ann Hurley- Resigned her position on the board. 
 

7. CONTINUING BUSINESS 
Next meeting will take place Monday, September 12, 2022 at 8:30 am in the Senior Center 
Conference room. 

8. ADJOURNMENT 
Motion to adjourn PJ Stephens, seconded by Jackie Ackerman.  Motion carried. 

Please note, upon reasonable notice, efforts will be made to accommodate the needs to disabled 
individuals through appropriate aids and services. For additional information or to request this service, 
please contact the Office of the City Manager by calling 793-5532. 

It is possible that members of and possibly a quorum of governmental bodies of the municipality may be 
in attendance at the above stated meeting to gather information; no other action will be taken by any 
governmental body at the above-stated meeting other than the governmental body specifically referred 
to above in this notice. 


